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And From Our Sister 
Housing Authority…	
over	in	Watervleit,	NY	comes	this	
ad	from	their	newsletter:	

Avoid	A	Costly	Maintenance	Call
Purchase	your	own	plunger.		They	
are	cheap	and	they	work.		We	
often	get	called	for	a	plugged	toilet	
and	they	are	chargeable	items.	
To	make	matters	worse	if	it	is	on	
off	hours	it	will	cost	much	more.	
Avoid	putting	in	any	personal		
toilet	articles,	you	
know	what	I	mean.		
They	will	not	only	
plug	the	toilet	but	
also	plug	the	line	
making	a	mess	
for	someone	else.		
Thanks	for	your	
help.
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Playing SuDoku Puzzles
The	SuDoku	grid	has	three	main	elements.		There	are	9	columns,	9	
rows	and	9	blocks.		Using	the	numbers	1	through	9,	the	81	squares	in	
the SuDoku grid must be filled so that every column, row and block 
contains	the	numbers	1	
through	9.		No	number	
can	repeat	within	any	
column,	row	or	block.

Certain	numbers	are	
given	and	the	puzzler	
must then fill in the 
remainder	in	order	to	
solve	the	puzzle.	The	
amount	of	numbers	
given,	which	ones,	and	
their	placement	within	
the	grid	determine	the	
difficulty of the puzzle.

Happy Saint Patrick’s Day 
May the Luck-Of-The-Irish be with you! 

From the Desk of the Executive Director
At	the	recent	Quarterly	Meetings	held	with	residents	of	Chestnut	
Grove,	Greenwoods	Garden	and	Laurel	Commons	a	lively	exchange		
of	information	took	place.		There	were	lots	of	questions,	lots	of	answers.		

I’ll	try	to	touch	on	just	a	few	here.		My	only	wish	would	
be	that	more	residents	took	the	time	to	drop	by	and	hear	
information first hand.

Small Cities Grant:		An	update	on	all	the	Small	Cities	
Grant	(ADA	apartments,	and	an	enlarged	Community	Room	
at	Greenwoods,	and	four	bathrooms	at	Chestnut	Grove)	it	
was explained that until we learn the final, total costs of all 
improvements	involved	with	the	Small	Cities	Grant,	that	the	
upgrade	of	the	security	system	at	Chestnut	Grove	would	
be	postponed.		However,	the	new	light	poles	on	Chestnut	
Street	will	be	placed	in	position	in	the	coming	weeks.

Smoking Ban:		Another	topic	discussed	was	the	potential	for	an		
upcoming	ban	on	smoking	at	Chestnut	Grove.		Also	discussed	was	the	
great	number	of	apartment	turnovers	at	Green-
woods	and	Chestnut	Grove	and	Laurel	Commons.	
It	would	appear	that	the	Housing	Authority	is	on	
a	course	to	break	all	records	on	the	number	of	
apartments	changing	hands.
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Handicapped Parking 
At Chestnut Grove

Recently	there	has	been	a	great	deal	of	interest	in	
obtaining	parking	spaces	in	our	small	“upper”	parking	
area.	The	rules	established	approximately	eight	years	
ago	are	as	follows:	

If	you	have	a	“Handicapped	Permit”	
in	your	name	and	wish	to	park	in	
the	upper	parking	area,	a	resident	
of	Chestnut	Grove	must	apply	at	
the office.  The office maintains 
a	waiting	list	of	those	wishing	a	

space	there.		Once	on	the	list,	you	may	check	from	
time	to	time	where	you	are	on	the	list.		We	will	be	
sure	to	let	you	know	when	you’ve	reached	the	top		
of	the	list.

New 
Office Hours

Many	of	you	may	have	
noticed	the	signs	on	
our	doors.		For	a	number	of	reasons,	not	the	least	of	
which	has	been	the	many	new	requirements	placed	
on	us	by	HUD	to	manage	our	Housing	Authority,	we	
are	required	to	make	these	changes.

Business Hours are
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. each day 

EXCEPT  Wednesday, 
when we will NOT be open

Annual Alarm Tests

Greenwoods Garden	and	Laurel  
Commons	residents	had	their	smoke		
detectors	cleaned	and	tested	January	23rd		
thru	January	27th.		Batteries	were	changed		
and	systems	were	tested.

Chestnut Grove	residents	also	had	their	smoke	detectors	cleaned	
and tested.  Because Chestnut Grove is a multi-floored building a Fire 
Drill	(evacuation),	was	also	part	of	the	required	Annual	Test.		We did 
not gain an A+ for this drill.	It	took	slightly	more	than	twelve	
(12)	minutes	for	all	evacuees	to	assemble	at	the	Community	Room	or	
exit the building.  The four personnel stationed on each floor,  who were 
there	to	observe	the	evacuation,	noted	that	in	some	cases	it	was	minutes	
before	some	residents	left	their	apartment.		It	is	even	suspected	some	
residents	even	ignored	the	alarm!	Please	be	aware,	the	instant	you	hear	
the horns and fire signals you are to exit your apartment and leave the 
building	or	assemble	in	the	Community	Room.		

“The Life You Save May Be Your Own!”

Winchester Housing 
Authority 
Has Done 
It Again!

We	have	been	
rated	as	a	“High	
Performer”	by	HUD.		The	rating	
comes	from	being	judged	on	Finan-
cial	Position,	Management	Meth-
ods,	Facility	Upkeep	and	General	
Performance	to	HUD’s	standards.		
While	there	are	105	Housing	
Authorities	in	CT,	only	thirteen	
(13)	have	received	the	honor	of	
“High	Performer”.	With	this	rating	
comes	the	potential	of	receiving	
additional	capital	funds.

Ms. June Mickley Appointed to Board of Commissioners
Ms.	June	Mickley	of	Chestnut	Grove	Apartments,	following	a	recommendation	of	the	Winchester		
Housing Authority Board, has been confirmed as Resident Commissioner by the Town’s Board of 	
Selectmen.	In	this	non-paying	position	Ms.	Mickley	will	represent	all	residents	of	all	communities		
under	management	of	the	Housing	Authority.	It	will	be	her	responsibility	to	accept	any	suggestions		
by	any	resident,	and	to	communicate	those	suggestions	to	the	Board.		Please	join	us	in	welcoming		
June	to	the	honor	of	being	a	Board	member.	

From the Desk of the Executive Director (Continued from Page 1)
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The addition onto Chestnut Grove,	which	will	involve	20	to	40	new		
apartments,	was	detailed	for	those	in	attendance.		They	were	also	updated	on	
the	planned,	new	senior	community,	Carriage	Maker	Place,	and	informed	about	
the	“interest	list”	now	having	names	assembled.		In	addition,	the	attendees	were	
told	that	this	project	has	been	listed	as	“shovel	ready.”		We	even	discussed	why	
the	intake	and	exhaust	fans	were	turned	off	for	extended	periods	due	to	the	
severe	cold	weather	at	Chestnut	Grove.

Discussion with the residents	of	Greenwoods	
Garden	and	Chestnut	Grove	on	the	correct	proce-
dure	for	asking	for	maintenance	was	again	reviewed	
with	the	attendees.		Everyone	was	reminded	that	
during	off	hours	there	is	no	one	on	duty	to	respond	
immediately,	and	that	placing	the	call	
would	register	your	request,	and	that	
the	following	day	a	work	request	will	
be	passed	onto	the	proper	worker.

Suggestions for newsletter	
Another	item	discussed	at	the	meetings	was	the	call		
to	the	attendees	for	suggestions	for	newsletter	articles	
such	as	columns	for	crosswords,	puzzles,	quizzes,	etc.	
I’m	glad	to	report	that	Marguerite Zaccara	of	
Laurel	Commons	brought	to	our	attention	a	recent		
article	appearing	in	the	REMINISCE	magazine.		The	arti-
cle	is	in	the	form	of	a	letter	from	Sue	Adams	of	Grants	
Pass,	Oregon	to	that	magazine.	(See	the	accompanying	
article	on	right).		In	response	to	Ms.	Adams’	questions	
concerning	Winsted’s	Gilbert	Home	I’ve	decided	to		
include	some	of	my	own	collection	of	pictures	and	
other	information	about	that	facility.	In	the	end,	we	
can	send	her	a	copy	of	our	newsletter.		When,	and	if	
she	answers	our	newsletter,	I’ll	be	sure	to	include	her	
response	in	an	upcoming	newsletter.

What	follows,	on	pages	5	and	6,	is	a	treatise	that		
provides	a	short	history	of	William	L.	Gilbert	and	the	
many	things	he	did	for	Winsted,	CT.		This	is	followed	
by	the	background	of	the	Gilbert	Home	that	he	estab-
lished.		I	hope	this	provides	“Breezy”	Adams	of	Grants	
Pass,	Oregon	with	a	bit	of	interesting	information.

Agnes	Seymour	and	Johnny	Potpolak	of	Apt’s.	4-U	and	3-Q	respectively,	would	also	like	to	say	hello	to	Sue	
and	“Breezy”.		They	too	attended	the	Gilbert	Home.	Agnes	is	now	84	and	went	to	the	Home	when	she	was	
5	years	old,	Johnny	is	87	and	went	there	when	he	was	8	years	old.		They	both	worked	for	Mr.		Van	Why,	who	
oversaw	the	Gilbert	Home	and	who	lived	on	Williams	Avenue.		Johnny	has	tons	of	pleasant	memories	of	
“Happy	Valley	Camp”	in	Colebrook	River,	where	children	from	the	Home	spent	a	good	deal	of	their	summers.

Fred Newman, Executive Director,  Winchester Housing Authority

Greenwood Gardens Residents		
were	 reminded	 that	 they	 have	 the	 servic-
es	 available	 to	 them	 from	 a	 Resident	 Service		
Coordinator	on	each	Friday.		The	Coordinator	
is	available	through	a	Grant	that	the	Housing		
Authority	 was	 successful	 in	 getting.	 	 Please	
make	use	of	her	services.		If	you	think	you	may	
have	a	situation	that	you	might	need	help	with,	
stop	by	the	Community	Building	on	Fridays.
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And From Our Sister 
Housing Authority…	
over	in	Watervleit,	NY	comes	this	
ad	from	their	newsletter:	

Avoid	A	Costly	Maintenance	Call
Purchase	your	own	plunger.		They	
are	cheap	and	they	work.		We	
often	get	called	for	a	plugged	toilet	
and	they	are	chargeable	items.	
To	make	matters	worse	if	it	is	on	
off	hours	it	will	cost	much	more.	
Avoid	putting	in	any	personal		
toilet	articles,	you	
know	what	I	mean.		
They	will	not	only	
plug	the	toilet	but	
also	plug	the	line	
making	a	mess	
for	someone	else.		
Thanks	for	your	
help.
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Playing SuDoku Puzzles
The	SuDoku	grid	has	three	main	elements.		There	are	9	columns,	9	
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the SuDoku grid must be filled so that every column, row and block 
contains	the	numbers	1	
through	9.		No	number	
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Certain	numbers	are	
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must then fill in the 
remainder	in	order	to	
solve	the	puzzle.	The	
amount	of	numbers	
given,	which	ones,	and	
their	placement	within	
the	grid	determine	the	
difficulty of the puzzle.
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The	Gilbert	Co.	on	North	Main	Street	that	
brought	Mr.	Gilbert	the	wealth	that	he		

so	generously	shared	with	Winsted.


